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Mrs. Dusek's 

7th Grade Humanities Syllabus

2014-2015
**Keep in your binder all year**

Dear Parents:

We welcome you and your child to the seventh grade.  The Humanities Department recognizes that students are unique individuals whose diverse social, intellectual, and academic needs should be met in the classroom on a daily basis.  To affect greater differentiation in addressing and meeting those diverse needs, we will work hard on those challenges for the coming school year.

As you know, each student possesses multiple intelligences and learning styles.  Diagnostic pre-assessments allow teachers to direct students to lessons and activities that best meet their intellectual needs.  Students who are approaching mastery, or are at the beginning level, will have teacher directed practice, flexible grouping, and will be afforded every opportunity to improve their skills, allowing them to meet or exceed the given standard.

Both formal and informal assessments will be used throughout the year in language arts and social studies to ensure that all students are given the tools they need to be successful.  Seventh grade humanities will place a continued focus on writing skills.  Each quarter, ten consecutive days will be designated writing instruction days during language arts.  These many opportunities will enable us to recognize each student’s individuality and wide range of talents.  
We look forward to an exciting and challenging school year.  Always feel free to contact me (email is best) with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Kathryn Dusek and the 7th Grade Team

Email:

kdusek@oakparkusd.org
7th Grade Humanities Curriculum and Class Requirements
Humanities are core classes of Language Arts and Social Studies that meet daily.  The curriculum in Social Studies covers a timeline from the fall of Rome to the Enlightenment.  Language Arts consists of literature, writing, and grammar.

Teacher Website:  My teacher website is jam-packed with crucial and helpful resources. 
Quick Link to my teacher website homepage:

www.oakparkusd.org/Domain/401
or

www.oakparkusd.org > MCMS > Staff Pages > Dusek, Kathryn

Weekly Schedule:  A schedule is available to the students each week.  The schedule is very detailed, covering class work, homework, tests, and standards being taught.  This schedule is required to be brought to class daily so that students can record any modifications and/or adjustments made due to the flexible nature of teaching.  Obtaining a classmate’s phone number/email address is helpful in case there is a question.

The weekly schedule can be found online at:

www.oakparkusd.org/Page/2536
or

www.oakparkusd.org > MCMS > Staff Pages > Dusek, Kathryn > Weekly Schedules
AR - Accelerated Reading Program:  Students will be responsible for reading at least FOUR AR books during the school year (a minimum of one book per quarter). Students must adhere to the requirements on the AR form. Reading material must be brought to class every day even after taking an AR test for the quarter.  See my website for additional information:

www.oakparkusd.org/Page/2576
or

www.oakparkusd.org > MCMS > Staff Pages > Dusek, Kathryn > Language Arts
> Accelerated Reader (AR) – general policies

Student Portfolio: Students will have the opportunity to create a writing portfolio that will allow them to feel a pride of ownership of their work and enable them to see the personal and academic relevance of the work they have completed.  This portfolio will be featured at Open House.  More information will be provided throughout the year.
Curriculum Standards:  The humanities department will focus on state standards for Language Arts and Social Studies.  California State Standards can be found on the “Weekly Schedule” as well as described in each unit’s materials.

“Q”: The online grade book is another valuable resource. Students and parents can track a student’s academic scores throughout the year.  This will allow you to know, at any time, a student’s overall grade, individual assignment grades, as well as any tardies or absences that may have been recorded. Signed grade verification forms will be required throughout the year. 
Grading Policy:  Students are responsible for keeping track of their grades.  Every five weeks, a newsletter is sent home (that requires viewing “Q”) to keep parents fully informed.  In addition, updated grades can be found on “Q.”  Academic grades include homework, class work, AR, tests, and projects.

Academic Grades:
100% or above
A+

92.5% - 99.9%

A

89.5% - 92.4% 
A-

87.5% - 89.4%

B+

82.5% - 87.4%

B

79.5% - 82.4%

B-

77.5% - 79.4%

C+

72.5% - 77.4%

C

69.5% - 72.4%

C-

67.5% - 69.4%

D+

62.5% - 67.4%

D

59.5% - 62.4%

D-

59.4% or below
F


Work Habits Grades:  Daily homework and class assignments are practice towards mastery of skills.  Receiving less than 70% on an assignment due to “poor work habits” (lack of effort, etc.) will earn a work habits check.  Work must be turned in ON TIME according to your teacher’s expectations. In addition, in order to avoid a work habits check, students must have their textbooks and required materials with them daily.  Finally, students must be on task.

Citizenship Grades:  These reflect students’ behavior and participation in the classroom.  The following characteristics are considered:

· Arrives on time to class prepared to work

· Respects other students and adults

· Displays a positive attitude

· Follows the Medea Creek guidelines as per the student handbook

0-2 checks= “O”

3-5 checks= “S”

6-8 checks= “N”

9 or more=  “U”
Homework Responsibilities:  Students are responsible for turning in all work assigned in class whether absent or not.

· Absences:  Absent students may make up classwork, homework, and tests, having the number of days absent plus one to make up the work.  When absent, STUDENTS ARE REQUIRED TO CHECK THEIR WEEKLY SCHEDULES (available online and in class) in order to remain current with assignments.  It is also the student’s responsibility to obtain any necessary handouts/worksheets (check online).  Credit will NOT be given when work is turned in beyond the due date.  

· Missed tests:  Students must make arrangements with the teacher to make up tests the DAY THEY RETURN FROM AN ABSENCE.

Missed tests must be made up within two weeks to avoid a ZERO.

· Late Work:  Because of class discussions/corrections, no credit will be given for late homework.  With long-term projects of higher value, students will lose 10% of the total points for every day it is late (unless there is an EXCUSED absence).

*SPECIAL NOTES ON PROJECT WORK  - It is the student’s responsibility to choose people with whom s/he can work well because they will be sharing a grade.  Also, technological difficulties will not be accepted as an excuse for late or missing work, ie. the flash drive not working or not being able to print from home.  (Students are NOT allowed to email the teacher to ask the teacher to print work.)

Supplies:  The following supplies are recommended for class throughout the school year.  Please let the teacher know if there are any difficulties obtaining supplies and alternate arrangements will be worked out.

1. Three-ring binder with a section for Language Arts and Social Studies

2. Book Covers:  SS textbooks covered at all times – can use construction paper/bags

3. Index Cards (3x5 lined)

4. 3 x 3 Post-It Notes 

5. Notebook paper

6. Highlighters 

7. Pens (blue or black only)

8. Correcting pen (a bright, contrasting color to pencil/blue/black)

9. Pencils (with erasers)

10. Colored pencils

11. Markers 

12. Glue Stick- at least six
13. Mini stapler with staple supply

14. AR book (bring daily)

Reminder:  As requested by the school, please bring in: 

· 1 box of tissues

· 1 roll of paper towels

· 2 reams of copy paper (1 color and 1 white)

Video/DVD Policy:  In both language arts and social studies, videos are occasionally shown to reinforce the material that is being taught. As an example, we will show A Midsummer Night’s Dream.  By signing the attached sheet, you are giving permission to view all videos in our classrooms.
Wish List:  Each year, there are some “extras” that we like to use in the classroom, above and beyond our regular department supply order.  All contributions are greatly appreciated and much needed. 
*"Swiffer Dusters" refill packs (fluffy ones that go on the handle.  We have plenty of handles.)

*Wet Ones (or something similar) to wipe hands or face

*new or gently used AR book (6th-10th grade reading level)

Bonus Parent Homework:  Due Wednesday, 9/4/13
To help me better know your student, please take the time to share some insights.  Please focus on his/her unique personality, strengths, and any personal hobbies and interests. Specific directions are located on my web page: Medea Creek > Kathryn Dusek > First Week of School > 1st Week of School (Parent HW) 
Parent/Student Humanities Syllabus Signature Sheet
Dear Parent:

We have given both you and your child a lot of information. Please read over the entire letter together, initial each line that you have read/understood each component (parent), and sign this letter.

Please return on or before Friday, August 29
We have read and understood the following:

1. Teacher Website



_____

2. Weekly Schedule



_____

3. AR





_____

4. Portfolio




_____

5. Curriculum Standards



_____

6. “Q”
  




_____

7. Grading Policy



_____

8. Homework Responsibilities


_____

9. Supply List




_____

10. Supplies Special Note



_____

11. Video/DVD Policy



_____

12. Wish List




_____

13. Parent Homework



_____

14. Movie Permission Slip (back of this page)     _____

Parent Signature_______________________________________________

Student Signature______________________________________________

Comments/Questions (not required): 
Educational Video Media

As per the OPUSD Board Policy on showing films in the classroom, “Materials rated for general audiences (‘G’) may be shown if and when appropriate to the instructional programs and related to the curriculum adopted for the subject, class and/or grade level.  Materials not rated for general audiences may not be shown to grades K-8 without specific administrative approval and informed and signed parental consent…” 

As a department, we have films throughout the year that may or may not be shown in our individual classrooms to supplement the curriculum (and sometimes just to reward your kids for all their hard work!).  Please be aware that we will often show just a portion of these films, not the entire movie.  You can find a list of the movies below that are rated “PG,” “PG-13,” or are unrated.  Please sign this letter, GIVING YOUR PERMISSION FOR YOUR CHILD TO VIEW ALL OF THESE FILMS.  If you do NOT want your child to see any of the below films, please indicate the movie with a check mark and your child will be given an alternate assignment.  Please contact your child’s teacher if you have any questions or concerns about any of the following films.

Language Arts Connections:

_____  The Diary of Anne Frank (1996)

_____  A Midsummer Night’s Dream (1999)
_____  Stalag 17 (1953)
_____  clips of various Shakespearean plays

_____  She’s the Man (2006)

Social Studies Connections:

_____  A Knight’s Tale (2001)

_____  Ever After (1998)

_____  Ladyhawke (1985)
_____  Into the Woods (1986)

Theme of Tolerance:

_____  Ruby Bridges (2004)

_____  The Twilight Zone (1959-64)
_____  Remembering Manzanar (2004)
_____  Temple Gradin (2010)

Reward Movies:

_____  Night at the Museum (2006)

_____  Shrek the Musical (2013)
_____  Princess Bride (1987)
_____  Looney Tune shorts 

I give permission for my child to watch all of the above movies, except for any that I have checked off.

Student name:  ____________________________________________________________

Parent Signature: ________________________________________________  Date: _______________
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